Notes of Meeting of HV Organising Group 

held at 8:00pm at Haslemere Town Hall on  26th March 2013.
Present:  : David Simmons, Doug Chandler, John Moxon, Ken Griffiths, Lesley Banfield (from 9:00pm), Stewart Brown (Chairman), Stephen Mulliner,  David Round, Maria Mateo, Matthew Bowcock, Richard Oldham, Colston Sanger
Apologies: Cyndy Lancaster, Sarah Nash, James Mackie, Peter Isherwood, Victoria Leake, Robert Serman, Ann Finlayson, Nikki Barton
Notes of Previous Meeting: 
The notes of the meeting held on 18th March 2012 were reviewed and confirmed as an accurate record of decisions taken and actions agreed at that meeting. 
Matters Arising: 
        

It was noted that the list of volunteer roles for launch day had not been completed and was now urgently required.                   Action: Stewart Brown/Ann Finlay

It was still necessary to identify who has responsibility for the content and display materials for each of the Launch day zones.
                                                           Action: Stewart Brown/Victoria Leake

Meeting Notes: 
1. Haslemere Vision Ltd Post Launch
Following discussion of how to engage the wider community in the leadership and administration of HV Ltd post the launch the following proposals were put forward:

· As soon as practically possible, post launch, the present Organising Group will be disbanded and the new Steering Group, which will also be the Management Committee of Haslemere Vision Ltd, should be convened.

· Ideally this will include a strong representation from the current Organising Group in order to ensure continuity and reduce the risk of losing momentum. However, to ensure legitimacy in the eyes of the community, it should include new members from as wide a cross section of the community as possible.
· To allow time to inform the community and to enroll new volunteers/ members of HV Ltd it was agreed that the Steering Group should be elected, at the first AGM of HV Ltd, about four to six weeks after the launch event on April 27th.

· The articles allow for a total of 18 elected members and six co-opted members on the Steering Committee and it is suggested we appoint no more than the 18 elected members at the first AGM leaving at least a further 6 to be co-opted later in the year as HV becomes more widely known and understood.
Discussion ensued about what do people get from membership of HV Ltd? It was confirmed that membership entitles the member to:

· Vote for the election of Directors

· Vote for the election of the Steering Group (Management Committee)

· Vote at AGMs and EGMs and be involved in the governance decisions regarding HV Ltd. 

· Stand for one of the six directorships

· Stand for one of the twelve elected positions on the Steering Group (Management Committee)

This should give members a sense of ownership of, involvement with and responsibility for the good governance HV Ltd. 
(It has subsequently been agreed that the role of HV Ltd needs further discussion and clarification prior to the launch and this will be revisited at the next meeting.)

It was agreed that it is important that, at the launch, we must:

· Provide a simple explanation of the structure and purpose of HV Ltd
· Emphasise not for profit status and intent to register for charitable status 
· Emphasise that you do not need to be a member to join the planning task groups 

· Emphasise that everyone will be listened to and encouraged to contribute their views during the planning process whether a member of HV Ltd or not.
2. Membership Fee

There was a lengthy discussion of whether a membership fee should be levied and it was agreed that no fee should be charged so that there is no barrier of any sort to any interested individual or organisation becoming a member for 2013 and those that do become members can decide whether to charge a small fee for 2014 and beyond to cover regular administrative costs. We would, however, encourage a donation from those who can afford it. 
3. Post Launch Engagement Programme
It was noted that the early phase of the post launch engagement programme will be critical. There will be a tension between the desire to get on with work on the plan and with:

· the need to validate the issues/policy areas on which the plan should focus with the wider community 

· the need to recruit new members before the HV Ltd AGM at which time the new Steering Group will be convened. 
It was, therefore, agreed that:

· we must ensure that we start the validation process with the feedback we seek from the public at the launch
· and, in the period between launch and the AGM, we should organise an intense series of events such as half day workshops, town walks etc. to capture people’s imaginations and encourage them to get involved. 
· These would be used to seek further validation of the issues that the plan will address and, in the process, recruit sufficient members and volunteers to join the Steering Group and the task groups.
David O’Brien urged that, as soon as possible we hold one or more all day or possibly two day workshops with as many people participating as possible as he had seen this technique galvanizing communities elsewhere. These should involve external experts and facilitators. After some discussion it was concluded that neither budget nor time would allow this during the first phase after the launch and that it would be more appropriate to plan for such events later inm the process when concrete proposals begin to emerge from the work of the plan task groups. It was agreed that as soon as possible there should be a meeting/dialogue between members of the Engagement Group and the Plan the Plan Group to coordinate thinking on the early phases of post launch engagement.   Action Stewart Brown/Ann Finlayson/Lesley Banfield/David O’Brien.
There being no other business the meeting closed.
Date of next Meeting:  8:00pm on either Monday 8th or Tuesday 9th April 

Note: The night and venue to be confirmed when the availability of the rest of the OG has been determined.
